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May 16, 2019

Mr. Ed Lavallee, City Manager
City of Venice

401 W. Venice Ave,

Venice, Florida 34285

Subject: Rustic Road and Hurt Properties

Thank you for meeting with myself and our staff on May 3, 2019 to discuss the Joint Planning
Agreement (JPA) as it relates to the subject properties. As we discussed in the meeting, the JPA is an
agreement between the City of Venice and Sarasota County that contains specific provisions that must
be met to ensure compliance with the agreement, as well as specifying which jurisdiction will ensure
those provisions are met. Thank you for agreeing to the City of Venice providing the County with
information to demonstrate how the City will address compliance with all provisions of the JPA.
Please keep us informed on the timing of the submittals going before the City’s Planning Commission
so that we can plan accordingly.

We look forward to receiving the information from the City. Please let us know if you would like to
discuss this matter further.

Sincerely,

)
Jonathan R. Lewis, ICMA -CM

County Administrator

c: Brad Johnson, Assistant County Administrator
Matt Osterhoudt, Director, Planning & Development Services
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Mr. Jonathan'R. Lewis
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Knights Trail. A recent County staff initiative approved by the County Commission
may result in a realignment of that road to connect to Knights Trail north of the
two subject properties. The County maps currently show the north south
connector passing thorough the subject properties. | would appreciate any
updates that you can provide concerning the potential realignment of the Lorraine
Road north-south connector, with an estimated timeframe, if known, for a
determination of whether the road will be realigned as described.

The JPA indicates that the party with jurisdiction over the development
application will require transportation improvements to the intersection of
Knights Trail and Rustic Road to meet County standards. This intersection is not
located adjacent to the subject properties, and if Lorraine Road is realigned to
intersect Knights Trail north of Rustic Road then it would be the City’s position that
the Rustic Road/Knights Trail intersection is not a relevant issue with respect to
these annexations.

The JPA states that for future expansion of Knights Trail Road the party with
jurisdiction over the development application will require the reservation of the
necessary right-of-way (ROW) consistent with the County’s roadway standard for
a four-lane roadway. In conversation, County staff has indicated that the County
will not be responsible for construction (including ROW acquisition costs) of any
improvements to County roadways within the City’s jurisdiction cited herein. For
purposes of City consideration of these, is that the County’s official position on the
potential dedication of space and expansion of Knights Trail, and Lorraine Road
should it not be realigned?

Any information relative to these issues that you or your staff can provide will be of assistance to
the City in determining the future development of the subject properties. Thanks to you and your
staff for continued collaboration on this project.

ectfully
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Edward F. Lavallee

City Mana

L

cc Kelly Fernandez, City Attorney
Jeff Shrum, Development Services Director
Roger Clark, Planning Manager







